EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  25.10.00

00.22
PROPOSED DIPLOMA/CERTIFICATE IN PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE


The Committee received a paper on the proposed introduction of a Diploma and Certificate in Professional Practice as alternatives to the Diploma and Certificate in Industrial Studies awards (TLC/00/5).


It was agreed that the ‘Industrial Studies’ title did not accurately reflect the nature of many of the University's placements, particularly those in the public sector or professional fields, but at the same time the University would not wish to see a proliferation of subsidiary qualifications.

The Committee endorsed the introduction of the new awards, and agreed that, if both options were to be made available within one course, clear criteria should be drawn up, so that students knew which award they would receive before embarking on their placement.


The Committee agreed that the subject area of the Diploma/Certificate in Professional Practice placement should not be included on the parchment as the course title would be sufficient.  


AGREED:
i)
that it be recommended to Senate that new awards of Diploma and Certificate in Professional Practice be approved (to be available to final year students from 2001/02);

ii) that regulations for the Diploma and Certificate in Industrial Studies be revised accordingly;

iii) that Faculties be asked to report whether they intended to introduce the new awards and for which courses;

iv) that, if both awards were to be offered within one course, relevant criteria should be provided.

